SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM MINUTES
MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 27TH MAY 2015 AT 2.00PM

WEEPING CROSS CENTRE, WEEPING CROSS, SY5 6HT
PRESENT

Keith Roberts (KR, Chair), Helen Ball (HB, Town Clerk), Tony Bywater (TB), , Margaret Thrower (MT), Chris Watkins (CW) and Hilary Jones (HJ, Admin Assistant)
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Gary Farmer, Maggie Love, Kevin Pardy, Tim Sneddon and Judith Williams.
18/15  
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 23rd APRIL 2015
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April 2015 were agreed to be true and accurate record.
19/15
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
20/15
UPDATE ON 2015 ENTRIES TO HEART OF ENGLAND IN BLOOM
20.1
BID Category

HB advised members that Shrewsbury BID had entered the BID Category for the Heart of England and that their main competition was likely to be Solihull.  It was confirmed that the town will be planted to the usual high standards and whilst this entry had to be the work of the BID, the Town Council would provide some assistance with the entry.  It is important for the BID to show their engagement with the horticultural side of the town.  A meeting will be held in early June with the interested parties to work through the entry, including the route, the 15 minute presentation and the portfolio.
There was a need to engage with companies who are renowned for their planting displays, including the Prince Rupert, the Armoury and Sabrina as well as including a visit to the Museum in the 2 hours available for the tour of the town.

20.2
In Your Neighbourhoods
HB advised members that there had been little success in attracting pubs and schools to enter their respective Heart of England category and there was a need to rally the local Ward Members to encourage entries in In Your Neighbourhood Awards.
21/15
OPEN DAY AT WEEPING CROSS CENTRE – WEDNESDAY 3RD JUNE
Members had a tour of the greenhouse to discuss arrangements for the Open Evening the following week and agreed on the various aspects of the event, in particular the location for the refreshments, the hanging basket planting demonstration and the provision of tables and some chairs.
22/15
RECRUITMENT OF MEMBERS TO THE SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM COMMITTEE
With the departure of both Jackie Brennand and Jessica Pannett, members discussed the need to have a concerted effort to recruit new members to the committee.  It was felt that the allotment associations might be a good place to start promoting the recruitment process.  HB advised members that the Town Council has a stand at the Flower Show each year which tends to promote the tourism side of the town, although this year there needed to be a rethink of how to best utilise this facility.  It was suggested it could be used as a means to highlight the horticultural side of the town with an emphasis towards the town’s residents and one of the floral structures could be planted up during the show as part of a practical demonstration.
TB felt that as Donna Hamer had stepped down from the Chair of the Shropshire Horticulture Society, she would be a good addition to the committee.

CW advised members that Tony Comley, who joined the Hospice Gardening team last June and has a sound horticultural background, would be interested in joining the committee.

ACTION:

· HB to invite Donna Hamer to the next Bloom Committee meeting.

· CW to invite Tony Comely to the next Bloom Committee meeting.
23/15
UPDATE ON PLANTING ARRANGEMENTS FOR SUMMER 2015
HB advised members that the hanging baskets are being prepared for delivery over the coming weeks, and that the numbers purchased were in line with previous years.  Sponsorship of the roundabouts is still healthy with no companies withdrawing from the scheme.
24/15
TOWN OF FLOWERS COMPETITION
HJ advised members that following a review of the Town of Flowers Competition, it had been decided that the competition needed to be revamped.  After some research, it was decided to follow the model introduced by Harrogate and have three main categories: 
· Class 1 – Business; 
· Class 2 – Best Front Garden and 
· Class 3 – Community Garden.  
Letters would be sent out shortly to invite people and companies to participate in the competition.  The schools category would remain the same – letters have been sent out and around 6 schools have entered both the Unusual Floral Container and Wildlife Garden competitions.
Entry forms were handed out to members for distribution to those people who might be interested in entering.

HJ also requested volunteers to be judges for the Town of Flowers competitions, which were agreed as follows:

· Schools Competition: TB and CW

· Commercial Category: HB and KR

· Residential Category: MT and KP

· Community Category: GF and JW

Judging to take place in July.

ACTION:

· SW to include details of the new Town of Flowers Competition in the next Admag feature.

26/15
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

26.1
Meole Roundabout 


KR felt that Meole Island needed to be looked at, as the appearance has become a little scruffy for such a major route into the town.

ACTION:

•
GF to be advised about Meole Island for remedial action to be taken.

26.2
Guerilla Gardening

HB informed members that she had received an e-mail from Gary Parton of Guerrilla Gardening offering a team of volunteers to clear a patch of wasteland in the town and to plant it up.  CW felt this would be beneficial for the RHS In Your Neighbourhood competition.  Areas discussed by the committee included the BMX track at Sundorne, the dual carriageway on Sundorne Road and the canal bed by the Canal Hill Tavern by Telford Way.
ACTION:

· Members of the Committee should consider patches of wasteland in the town that could benefit from the Guerrilla Gardening clear up and makeover and advise HB.

· HB to consult with local Ward Members to seek their suggestions for sites which might benefit from the Guerrilla Gardening project.

25/15
FUTURE MEETING DATES
The following meetings were confirmed for 2.00pm in the Council Chamber at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury:

25th June 2015

16th July 2015
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